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St Mary’s Primary School

70 Colebrooke Road,

Fivemiletown,

Co. Tyrone.

BT75 0SA

Phone:    028 895 21315
Fax:         028 895 21315
E-mail:    akeown242@c2kni.net

Monday: P1-7 Mandarin 
               P5-7 Central Library

               P3-7 After-school Art Club 3:15-4:15
Tuesday: P1-4 PE
Wednesday: P1-4 Central Library
                PTFA Meeting 7pm
Thursday: P1-4 PE
                 P5-7 PE
Friday:     School closed for children
Our handball coaching has now finished. We want to thank Elisha and St. Ciaran’s who provided us with this fantastic opportunity.
PE for P5-7 will take place on Thursday.
P1-4 will have PE as normal on Tues & Thurs.
Art Club continues each Monday for P3-7 from 3:15-4:15pm at a cost of £1 weekly.
The children really enjoyed their International Studies last week- a special thanks foes to Miss Mc Rory who provided samples of breads from other countries to enhance this experience.

This week we are focusing on Safe Internet Use- an issue which is extremely important and relevant for our young children. Information on various apps and games will be sent home during the week for you as parents to gain insight into what your children are seeing and accessing. Homework on Tuesday night will be related to home use of computers/ tablets/ phones and we ask that you work with your child on this. The Internet, when used properly, is a fantastic tool and asset but it is VITAL that children are using it safely and appropriately. 
Our Art Club would love if you could donate any old wellies which we plan to paint and decorate.

We are having a meeting in school at 7pm on Wednesday to finalise arrangements for our Dine and Dance on 23rd Feb. It will start promptly and end before 8pm as a Board of Governors meeting will commence at 8pm. Anyone who can attend is asked to come along as we make the final touches to our big night. Any outstanding tickets or money must be sent back into school before Wednesday. Reminder: it is not suitable for current primary school children to attend and we ask that it is kept at a minimum of 14 years + as this is a licensed event. 
The school will be closed for pupils on Friday 15th February and we will all enjoy our mid-term break on Monday 18th & Tuesday 19th February. 
I want to apologise again for the disruption to school on Thursday and Friday and explain why it was necessary for the school to close. We have been patiently working under very challenging conditions over the last number of weeks whilst our boiler upgrade has been carried out. We were supplied with temporary electric heaters last week as the old boiler was decommissioned. These unfortunately required a larger electrical supply than our school system could provide and this resulted in a number of faults with individual power outlets in the school. This was extremely dangerous and was a major fire risk. For this reason, we could not use the heaters and were forced to close. I am so sorry for the upheaval this caused as I can understand how difficult it must have been to sort alternative childcare at the last minute. Workmen have connected the new boiler over the weekend and I am hopeful that this will be the end of the heating woes in our school. Thank you for your patience and understanding in this matter.
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OUR success is doing OUR best!

